
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Doug Story, Interim Community Services Director 

DATE April 19, 2022 

SUBJECT:  Approve the Purchase of a Superior Playground Structure and Shade 

Sail Structure in the Amount Not to Exceed $42,100.35 from 

Kraftsman Commercial Playground and Water Parks, Inc.  
  

Background and Analysis:  

On January 18, 2022, City Council provided direction on the Rangel Park Improvement 

Project.  The direction to move forward with improvements in the park included 

upgrades to the ballfield, enhanced LED lighting, a basketball court, various park 

amenities and a playground. 

 

City staff began to contact various playground manufacturers and distributers and 

quickly learned that many companies were reporting that the delivery timeframe was 

significantly delayed.  None of the companies that were contacted could deliver a 

playground structure in less than twenty to twenty-four weeks.  After speaking with 

Kraftman Commercial Playground and Water Parks, Inc. an option presented itself to 

have an available unit shipped within 5 business days of received deposit.  This is a 

quick ship option that is available and in stock at the manufacturer. 

 

The amount of this playground structure and shade sail structure is $42,100.35.  

Fiscal Impact: 

The total costs for purchasing the playground and shade sail is $42,100.35 and will be 

funded from account CIP No. P-11. 

 

Recommended Action: 

Approve the Purchase of a Superior Playground Structure and Shade Sail 

Structure in the Amount Not to Exceed $42,100.35 from Kraftsman Commercial 

Playground and Water Parks, Inc. 



Attachments: 

A. Playground Quote 

B. Playground Schematics 


